
Oakenhoof Folk Arts
Annual General Meeting Minutes
Meeting: Tuesday 7th February 2017

Attendees
Paul Woodhead (PW)  Chris Spankie (CS)   Helen Chicot (HC)   Angela Wharton (AW)
Richard Jackson (RJ)  Chris Smith (CSm)   Caroline Schofield  (CSc)    Michelle Haigh (MH)
Monica  Murtagh (MM)   Carole Miller (CM)  Terry Thorp (TT)  Andrea Morton (AM)
Sheila Atkinson (SA)  Steph Besford (SB)  Jane Power (JP)

Apologies

Dave Broome (DB)

Agenda Items

Minutes from previous AGM 2nd February 2016
HC confirmed the maker day sessions went very well. The language of the clog dances has changed to help the beginners, also to build up more choreography. Learning surveys are working well. The concern regarding children playing on the stairs is now sorted.
                                                                                                                                    
Squire’s report

PW confirmed we’ve had a great year and passed the stress tests. Including practise sessions we’ve done over 170 events since last February, this averages out at performing every 2 days. This shows a massive commitment by everyone concerned including the dancers, music makers, drivers, singers, supporters and Bobbie and the Con Club for looking after us so well. Also thanks to Monica and David for their awesome hospitality at their farm. PW informed us the relationship/friendship with the Cricket Club is also growing strong.

“I see my role as the embodiment of the spirit of Oakenhoof, steering this fantastic vessel of joyous creativity, not just into known safe harbours, but also trying to reach uncharted waters too.” The full Squire’s report is attached. 

Average attendance is 25 – 30 people every week. Over a 12 month period 3,978 users have visited the website. 

Finally the Squire mentioned the one of the greatest things Oakenhoof does it building some absolutely fabulous childhood memories. The happiness of my kids is at the core at pretty much all of my decisions.                                                                 

Well said Squire.

Bagman’s report and accounts

TT confirmed Oakenhoof accounts are not audited. Not in our constitution to have audited accounts as we are relatively a small group.

TT announced at the end of December 2016 available funds is £3005 of which £1623 is restricted to expenditure for the Link4Life project.  We received £500 from LEAF towards the cost of Rushbearing festival and incurred total costs of £719.92, therefore our contribution to the event totalled £219.92.  Oakenhoof have received £721.01 donations from supporters and spent £649 on audio equipment and transport to Gay Pride in Manchester. TT believes it is the generosity of members who pay their own expenses etc. to sustain the healthy bank balance at the moment. 

Page 1 of 5

Continued:-

Also the free use of the Conservative Club for our rehearsals and meetings helps to keep our overheads to a minimum.

However, TT suggests Oakenhoof need to generate additional sources of funding, as he suggested at the previous AGM.  TT talked about having an adult only membership (children free) and set around £2 per week. If the group wishes to form a Ceilidh band and charge for performances funds will be required to invest in equipment, training and publicity. 

TT is fully aware that it is not the Oakenhoof ethos to charge a membership fee and suggests consulting the members in the form of a questionnaire, as if the group is to go forward this needs serious consideration.  MM suggested looking to apply for grants. The local CO-OP community scheme was mentioned. AM suggested Rushbearing light.  Inform LEAF we are running at a loss and see what happens – simply work within the budget LEAF give us with no add-ons. RJ suggested putting on a concert like the Magpies do in Marsden (Imbolc)

Suggested having a subcommittee to attend LEAF meetings. Nominations from CS,PW, TT, RJ, HC, CSc.

TT thanked everyone for their contributions over the past year and reminded all the end of the financial year is at the end of March 2017 and to hand in any receipts etc.            Action:  ALL

Foreman’s report

Another year at Oakenhoof, which has been mostly lovely and life-enhancing and full of joy and friendship.  Thank you all for all of that.  
I’m reporting about the year behind us and thinking about the year ahead in my role as Foreman.  For Oakenhoof, our Foreman’s role is:  The group’s creative lead.  I don’t interpret this as making all the creative decisions; just that I’m responsible for making sure there’s a space for creativity to happen.  And it does – in beautiful abundance!  Our Foreman is also the educational lead.  Again, that doesn’t, for me, mean I’m the “teacher.”  I want to make sure there’s a space for people to learn; some of which can be led through instruction and (probably a much richer learning experience) some of which happens through collaboration.  Again, lots of that happening, although I would like to find ways for us to have more space for meaningful reflection because that’s really important in a learning environment.  The Foreman is also responsible for educational value and the application of our principles, along with access and inclusion.  These are my responsibilities, which I’m happy and proud to take and so these are the themes that my report is going to be about. 
The first bit:  What have we done in the last year?
In terms of learning, by the end of this financial year we’ll have done just over 100 learning opportunities.  That’s Clog, Rapper, Morris, Music sessions, Workshops, Maker Days… that basically means that in every week this year, there’s been an average of 2 opportunities to learn provided by Oakenhoof, for free, so that local people of all ages and abilities can get involved in something fun and lovely, to learn and to gain the obvious wellbeing benefits of learning.  I think we can safely claim to be a learning machine!  That’s blinking brilliant.  I know that we’re not perfect and there are things we can do to improve, and I know that there are different opinions about how things should be done but, to be honest, I think we focus far more on the things that aren’t quite right than we do on the things we do well.  I find it more common that we’re either worrying about things or planning logistics.  So, because it’s the one time of year when I get to reflect with abandon, I’m going to try and force you all to do the same!  So just think about that statistic for a minute.  That’s our usual weekly practises, our music sessions.  But we’ve also done workshops with children and disabled people.  We have also branched out into some other forms of learning, through participating in the Mystery Plays and developing and performing Oakenyule:  The Musical, On Ice.  The highlight of all of that was the Moving On workshops we did in the Summer.  It was such good fun and to be making something that’s traditionally not that diverse reach so many different people felt brilliant.  It was genuinely inclusive and thoroughly enjoyable.  I’d like us to do more with Moving On and other groups like that.  What do you think?
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And what about the learning experience?
The annual learner survey tells us a lot about this.  There are also lots of other forms of feedback:  sometimes people tell us stuff, sometimes the thumbometer tells us stuff.  But there’s a lot of nonverbal feedback too.  We’ve tried to listen to, and interpret, all of that.  And I think we’ve been able to make some changes that have resulted in nonverbal signs of improving confidence.   Personally, I’ve never been a massive fan of “instruction” led learning, and I’ve always been a bit resistant to it and tried to move us away from that.  But I’ve had to reconcile to myself that it’s clearly the preferred method; certainly at the beginning of a clog dance, for example.  Strangely, once I conceded defeat, I began to notice other forms of much richer learning happening around me.  We have more discussion and reflection, more peer to peer support, more opinion about learning, more questions.  Fantastic.  And I’ve noticed the Acorns are more involved this way too.  We seem to have found something like a balance of different types of learning and it’s interesting to me that the balance is different in different dance styles (i.e. clog, morris, rapper) and in the music learning.  I do love the learning magic that happens in the music.  We’ve got some clogeography emerging, along with a broader repertoire and it’s important that we keep refreshing the stuff we already know: re-learning and then continuing to develop it.  
Inclusion and access
When and where we can we’re seizing opportunities to reach people.  Our group is strong in number, but we need to, and must, keep thinking about ways to engage and retain new participants and members. To me, inclusion means more than just trying to make sure that we reach, and are accessible to diverse people with different abilities though.  It means we have to try and find ways of making it possible to participate in what we do without having to commit to attending every week.  Again, I think we’re getting better at that too; in part because we’ve got enough material to perform for, pretty much anything, which takes the pressure off learning things for a particular event.  We’re learning to let the learning happen.  I hope people will find, these days, that if they miss a week or a couple of weeks, it’s no big deal.  I’m certainly going to try, this year, to make sure that fewer people feel they’re bodging sections of a dance because they missed a bit or didn’t want to say they didn’t know it.  Not that there’s any problem with bodging at all:  it’s unwanted bodging I want to eradicate.  I’d like to ask you all, if you think it would be worth a few of us getting together and planning some clearer models of “Oakenhoof-lite” (this is something Squire Paul has described to me) so that we’ve a way of people participating as and when they’re able to and that’s all ok.  We have a core group of people who are able to do everything, and that’s great – but we risk that forming into a clique – and people who aren’t in that need to not feel excluded.  I’d like to know what you think about that.
Which brings me on to the principles. 
Just as a reminder (the detail is in the handbook and constitution).  Our principles are:
· Prioritising young people
· Promoting wellbeing
· Promoting access for all
· Promoting sustainability
· Contributing to our local economy
· Partnerships
I do find myself party to various debates and discussions about Oakenhoof.  Lots of them seem to be dominated by the words “need” and “should”:  “we need to or should do this, that or the other.”  To be perfectly honest, I don’t (and I suspect that others don’t) take much active part in these conversations.  I won’t speak for others but, the honest reason that I don’t take much active part is because they are dominated by a few voices, I don’t necessarily think I’ve got anything to add to the subject matter and, on a practical level, there’s simply no space for other voices.  I don’t think I need to point out that these are, for the large part, male voices, and when you look at the makeup of Oakenhoof, there are actually more women.  So why aren’t the women speaking up in these conversations?  Again, I don’t speak for the women of Oakenhoof, so I am merely asking the question.  I’m not suggesting that these conversations need to stop at all; they’re clearly very valuable and undoubtedly result in some actions.  I’m just requesting that they’re not the basis of decision making or influence about the group.  
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I would also like to ask us to consider what’s influencing what we do in terms of external demands.  It seems to me that it’s often about what we get asked to do – and that’s great because we get asked to do a lot.  So, if we get asked to do something special, we go ahead and do it.  And these are wonderful, beautiful things, often outside of our own area.  My point is not that we should stop doing these things, but we can also choose to do things ourselves, reach out to develop new things and new partnerships.  For example:  the effort we go to when we get asked to do something special.  Well, we could offer to go to that sort of effort for other things too:  things in Littleborough like Woollen Woods and the Lantern Parade – they’re the beginnings of beautiful, community-led movements and we could do more to support the development of these movements by offering more of our support, creative energy and input rather than just turning up to dance when we’re booked.  I’d like to know your thoughts about this and think about it some more, together.  
There is one more thing I would just like to add to the discussion:  I have always found that, when things don’t feel quite right in a project or organisation, the answer is in the principles.  We don’t compete, we don’t strive for perfection as a principle:  we have stated quite clearly that our belief is that we improve and shine through participation and inclusion.  So I wonder why it seems that we’re so preoccupied about what other folk groups and organisations think of us.  I think we should have at least an equal concern for what our community thinks of us; what our participants and members think of us and how our principles are communicated when we dance out.  What messages are we giving to people and to ourselves?  That, for me, would be an interesting debate about what we need to, or should do.  For the most part, I think I would like to hear more in discussion about what’s gone well and what feels good and what is fun (for everybody) and how we can do more of that.  
So that’s my report – a bit more of me in this one. I hope that’s ok for me to do: I think it is.  I am looking forward to another year of crazy and lovely, life affirming fun with my Oakenfriends.

Thank you very much Helen for your superb report.

Ragman’s report

CS mentioned the mini rushcart needs working on before rushbearing festival in July. 
Require more dance boards for Todmorden. 

1) Can we secure continuation of the Con Club?
2) Can we obtain a new PA system?
3) Is it possible to obtain our own transport (a minibus)?

Last year has seen a lot of creative productions such as “Pushing up the daisies”, Pride, Mystery Plays.  Oakenhoof is a great place to enhance your knitting and sewing skills for both women and men. Using Hare Hill House was useful for maker day sessions as well as the Con Club (Horses for pride).  

Suggested having a uniform for Morris dancers. 

Any other business

RJ suggested looking for clogs suitable for Morris dancing. 

Also more boards required for Todmorden was mentioned. 

HC confirmed no Crook Hill funds.

HC suggested three years from now positions can still remain unless someone resigns from their current position. 
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Appointments

Squire		-	Paul Woodhead
Foreman	-	Helen Chicot
Bagman	-	Terry Thorpe
Ragman	-	Chris Spankie
Molly		-	Dave Broome
Tunemeister	-	Mark Archer
Archivist	-	Richard Jackson
Secretary	-	Angela Wharton

Acorns  

Squire		-	Freya Woodhead
Foreman	-	Megan Pheasey
Ragman	-	Holly Mallinson

Any other business
HC mentioned spare Oakenhoof badges to hand out.  Members please take one on the night if would like one,
[bookmark: _GoBack]Oakenhoof’s 3rd birthday party to arrange.                                                            Action:  PW

Date and time of next meeting
Tuesday 7th March 2017  
6.30pm start at Littleborough Conservative Club  
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